
Leadership Council Meeting 
May 21, 2020 

1:30 pm 
Berg Hall Conference Room 

MINUTES 
 

PRESENT: Joyce Helens, Jake Rivera, Bret Murphy, Amber Donnelli, Mary Doucette, Karl Stevens, 
William Brown, Mardell Wilkins, Jennifer Sprout, Brian Zeiszler, George Kleeb, Kevin 
Seipp, Angie DeBraga, Joe Micke 

ABSENT: Melanie Dodson, Matt McCarty, Sonja Sibert, Amber Donnelli 
 

1) President’s Update (Information) – The CTE students will be finishing out this week.  GBC received a 
donation of 800 face masks from Vogue Laundry.  GBC employees are to stay home until the end of 
May.  More information is expected then.  GBC will not put anyone at risk.  GBC will be flexible.  The 
next Board of Regents meeting in June will be all virtual.  GBC will present the successful 
collaborations between GBC and UNR.  There is a special BOR meeting in May to authorize potential 
furloughs.  At this point we don’t know what our budget cuts will be due to the shutdown, but we 
plan on up to 14% cuts.     

2) Faculty Senate Update (Information) 
This will be George Kleeb’s last Leadership Council meeting as Chair of the Faculty Senate.  He will be 
handing over everything to Brian Zeiszler.   Brian reported on the following: 

 

¶ Vice Chair Elect: Kevin Seipp is the new Faculty Senate Vice Chair and will be next year’s Chair. 

¶ Academic Standards: Changes to the SAT scores for Math 126 and ACT and SAT scores for Math 
120 were approved by Senate and aligns with what other institutes are doing. 

¶ C & A: Senate approved course change from 4-5 credits to 3-4 credits for CSCO 120, CSCO 121 
and CSCO 220.   

¶



partnerships 


